  Meter Working Group Meeting Agenda for March 8, 2002

1. Discussion on selection of a chair and vice chair for the Meter Working Group.

Chair:  Terry Bates of Oncor
Vice Chair:  Dwane Tervooren of AEP
2. SMOGRR 2002-1 (revised) review 

a. While the Meter Working Group agreed in principle at the February 14th MWG meeting; that using two-element metering, 3 PT 2 CT connection, on the ERCOT Transmission grid is accurate metering for loads if specific criteria are met, the following items were documented as requiring further discussion.

1. Does this option only apply to existing sites (grandfathering)?

This metering option applies to any EPS facility.
2. The term negligible current requires definition.

The term negligible current does not exist in the revised SMOGRR.

3. Concerns over the ground connection.

The VT ground connection will utilize the station ground and this metering option is only applicable for ungrounded power transformers.
4. Three-element metering probably better.

This is a comment.

5. Concerns over no clearly published paper that defines this metering arrangement.

This concern has been addressed by the inclusion of the following language in the SMOGRR.

Certification by a professional engineer registered in the state of Texas that the three VT two CT metering is an accurate metering configuration for the specific EPS metering point.  Such certification should be based on the TDSP detailed drawings submitted with the site approval request, with confirmation of site certification by an approved TDSP EPS Meter Inspector.
6. Does length of line, multiple transformers or metering of generation affect the decision to utilize this metering. 

The discussion for the revised SMOGRR had comments that this metering option is acceptable for each of the scenarios listed above.  

The Meter Working Group is in agreement that this metering option is acceptable for the scenarios listed above based on the verification of the items listed in the revised SMOGRR.
7. The change needs to include the items that require verification for the metering to be accurate. (See December 11, 2001 meeting minutes.)

The revised SMOGRR addresses these items, including a provision for an annual verification by the utility.  In addition this verification shall occur any time changes are made to the circuit configuration.
8. Are harmonics an accuracy issue for this metering design on the Transmission grid?

The SMOGRR was modified by the MWG, to clarify that the secondary circuit of the VT shall be grounded.

The Meter Working Group has reached consensus agreement on SMOGRR 2002-1 as revised by the Meter Working Group.  The MWG chair will present this revised SMOGRR to the Wholesale Market Sub Committee.
3. SMOGRR 2002-2 (revised) review

While the Meter Working Group agreed in principle at the February 14th MWG meeting; with grandfathering the current transformers at existing generation sites instead of replacing the current transformers agreement has not been obtained on the wording. 

This will be discussed at the next MWG meeting on March 19, 2002
4. Due to a work conflict, Eddy was not able to attend the meeting to lead the discussion he wanted to have on Point of Interconnect to the ERCOT Grid.  This item is tabled for a future meeting.
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